SLEEP Questions and Comments to the school board’s April 23, 2007 decision to ask staff to re-engineer transportation bell schedules and routing to change high school start times and to improve certain service parameters.:
· While the SB decision is a positive step, why wait for six months to start? 
· A cost-neutral approach, while preferable, may be unrealistic.  Other cost-effective options need to be considered. 
· Do staff have the resources to find feasible, cost-neutral solutions on their own?  Outside consultants have proved useful in the past two years in modeling bell schedule options with considerably lower cost estimates (between 0 to $9.2 million) than previous staff estimates. Outside experts would not need to wait six months to start or be dependent on being freed from other FCPS responsibilities.
· Community input throughout the project is crucial to success. Finding a solution that meets the needs of all students K-12 requires a consensus-building approach, a back-and-forth dialogue with the transportation experts, and looking at a variety of bell schedule options.  

SLEEP testified at the School Board May 16 budget hearings.  We called on the school board to:

1. Hold a formal vote to include later high school start times in the transportation reengineering. 
2. Hire outside help to get this project started immediately. 

3. Fully involve stakeholder groups in developing revised bell schedules that work for all.

Closer to that time, we will get back to you and ask for you to voice your support.

Additional Background on Improving Current System/Reengineering:

The Board asked staff to assess where the current transportation system falls short and what it would cost to fix it. To make the assessment, staff created new guidelines: no pick-ups before 6:15 a.m.; delivery to school 10 minutes before the bell (HS now is 20-35 minutes before), decreasing students per seat, shorter ride times, etc.  Bringing the current system up to these new standards, with no change in bell schedules, would cost about $20 million, according to staff. The Board asked for more data and a breakdown of these costs but have not received it. We object to estimates that use this $20 million figure to inflate the cost of bell schedule changes.
